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CENTER FOR VETERINARY BIOLOGICS NOTICE NO. DRAFT-021

Subject: Statement for Serum and Plasma Products of Equine

The pdrpose of : \ A inti ies that the Center for Veterinary
quire r biological products of equine serum
A

The use of equine serum‘dnd plas
disease in horses. While the

used prophylactically and for treatment.
. ACTION

All labels filed subsequent to January 1, 2007, for antibody products containing, or
derived from, equine serum or plasma should contain the following warning statement:

“The use of equine serum and plasma products has been associated with hepatic disease
in horses. The administration of this product, particularly if routine or repeated, may
increase this risk .”

Submit revised labeling for currently licensed products no later than June 30, 2007.
Existing inventory of previously approved labels that do not contain a risk statement may
be used until January 1, 2008. Previously approved labeling that contains an alternatively
worded risk statement will be considered on a case-by-case basis for acceptability for
continued use.

This warning statement also should appear in Section VLE of the Outline of Production.
Update Outlines of Production on, or before, the next annual review.
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